
Special Report 
 

Same Ol’ Niroomand? 
More Sketchy Travel Spending from Former CoB Associate Dean 

 
The USMNEWS.net news office continues to sort through piles of official 
documents regarding activities at USM.  Those same piles also include official 
documentation about activities at other institutions of higher learning.  This 
Special Report concerns some of those.  Take a moment and examine the travel 
voucher inserted at the end of this report.  It is a University of Houston – Victoria 
travel voucher regarding a June-2010 trip made by UHV b-school dean Farhang 
Niroomand, the former associate dean of business at USM, back to Hattiesburg, 
MS, in order to “attend the Omicron Delta Epsilon event.” 
 
As the voucher points out, Niroomand’s trip back to his old stomping grounds 
covered the 17th, 18th, 19th, 20th, and 21st of June-2010.  UHV funds in the amount 
of a whopping $1,400 were used to reimburse Niroomand for this particular trip.  
The benefit to UHV of Niroomand’s travel in this instance is indicated to have 
been “[t]o attend as Executive Treasurer of the Omicron Delta Epsilon.”  Sources 
tell USMNEWS.net that there are a number of troubling aspects to this particular 
trip.  For one, if Niroomand is travelling as a high-ranking official of Omicron 
Delta Epsilon, the international economics honor society, why did UHV 
reimburse Niroomand for this trip, and not ODE?  Clearly ODE has resources for 
just this purpose, yet they were ignored by Niroomand in seeking financial 
support for this trip. 
 
A second troubling aspect of this story noted by sources is that USM has never 
had anything like an “ODE event,” not to mention one that lasted three to five 
days like the one listed by Niroomand on this travel voucher.  Third, at the time 
of this so-called ODE event, USM did not really have any economists left.  The 
CoB’s economics major had been cut, and five senior economists had been forced 
to retire after 2009-10 in order to save four mostly junior economics professors.  
Three of these four junior professors had already, by June-2010, taken new jobs 
elsewhere.  The remaining one was reportedly out of the state and planning 
never to return to teaching at USM.  Only a small few of those retiring were left 
hanging around, doing some final teaching during the first summer term. 
 
USMNEWS.net contributor Victoria Tyler told USMNEWS.net that, with this 
particular trip, it appears as though Niroomand simply wanted to visit a few of 
his former colleagues, and his former home base, at a critical point in their 
professional lives.  A few of those forced into retirement were close friends.  
According to Tyler, Niroomand perhaps wanted to discuss the possibility of 



bringing one or two of them out west to UHV.  Given the context of this report 
above, it would seem that Tyler’s conjectures are on point, and that this “ODE 
event” trip was based, officially, on a bogus premise.          
 

 


